
Calif.  energy  needs  could
boost Nev.
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As part of a final push for clean energy in the remaining
weeks  of  the  Obama  administration,  the  Department  of  the
Interior approved a 728-mile power line Dec. 13 that will move
wind energy from Wyoming to Southern Nevada. That wind power,
which the federal agency says is enough to supply 1.8 million
homes,  could  then  be  sold  to  Western  states,  especially
California.

California is a key market for many clean-energy projects —
even  beyond  its  borders  —  because  of  its  high  renewables
portfolio standard. Last year, Gov. Jerry Brown signed a law
requiring  power  providers  to  acquire  50  percent  of  their
energy from renewable sources by 2030.

“California needs a lot of renewable energy and cost-effective
renewable energy,” said Kara Choquette, a spokesperson for the
wind-energy transmission project, known as TransWest Express.
She explained that delivery of thousands of megawatts from a
wind  farm  in  Southern  Wyoming  to  existing  energy
infrastructure  in  Nevada  will  optimally  position  sales  of
electricity to a variety of Western customers, similar to the
Hoover Dam. Even if TransWest Express does not deliver its
power to Nevada households, the state could benefit from an
economic  standpoint.  The  $3  billion  project,  crossing  140
miles  of  Nevada  land  in  Lincoln  and  Clark  counties,  is
projected to bring 250 construction jobs and generate $24
million in tax revenue.
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